
GOLDEN GATE CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC. 

 

Notice to All Residents: Update Regarding Pool Reopening 
 
Dear Residents, 
 
We are pleased to provide you with an update regarding our pools. Over the past several 
months, we have been working diligently with our contractor and coordinating with the 
city to obtain the necessary permits and complete the required work to resolve the 
violations issued by the Florida Health Department for the two pools. Despite some delays, 
we are encouraged by the progress made and remain optimistic about reopening the pools 
in April. 
 
Our contractor from Castellon Services recently visited the Florida Health Department 
and met with pool inspector Karel Vidal. Inspector Vidal confirmed that all violations 
related to equipment, including electrical and plumbing tasks, as well as city permits, have 
successfully passed inspection. These inspections were also approved by Environmental 
Specialist II, Onur Yelkenli, of the Florida Health Department, who conducted the final 
inspections. 
 
Inspector Vidal also informed us that all documentation related to the completed work and 
inspections has been sent to the main office in Tallahassee. The documentation is currently 
under review, and a certificate of approval, along with the operating permit (already paid 
for), is expected to be issued and emailed to us within two weeks, starting from March 24, 
2025. 
 
Vidal explained that he cannot conduct the final inspection to reopen the pools until we 
receive the necessary certificates. Once the certificates are issued, Inspector Vidal will 
complete the final pool inspection and approve the reopening of the pools. 
 
On a positive note, we are happy to share that all corrections, work, and modifications 
have already been approved, which is excellent news. Thank you for your continued 
patience and support as we work toward providing you with safe and functional pools. 
 
Sincerely, 
THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
GOLDEN GATE CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC. 
 


